Roman Missal Implementation
THE REVISED TRANSLATION 
Although the essence of the Mass never changes dramatically, there will soon be a revised translation of some responses and prayers. The Eucharist continues to be God’s generous gift of Christ to us, our bread and wine becoming his flesh and blood. Parishes throughout the English-speaking world are preparing for this transition, and our parish is no exception. 

     The Sacramentary we have been using dates to 1973, so we have used it for a long time. It helped us to move from the Latin Mass (before the Second Vatican Council) to Mass in vernacular languages (after the Second Vatican Council). … The revised translation, recently approved by the Holy See, has many biblical allusions that will be richer for those who know the connections. Some passages will more closely parallel the original Latin. We will be using these texts, begin​ning with the First Sunday of Advent, November 27, 2011. 

AN EXAMPLE OF THE REVISED TEXTS 
One difference that recurs several times is the people’s response to “The Lord be with you.” Now we will answer, “And with your spirit.” This change more carefully mirrors passages from scripture (Judges 6:12; Ruth 2:4; 2 Chronicles 15:2; and Luke 1:28). It also corresponds to the response in some other languages. It’s not the casual exchange that starts with “Hi,” or “How are you doing?” Instead, it calls forth the deepest identity of priest and people…. Our language is ele​vated because our activity is: it expresses a faith handed down over centuries. Ritual words are cali​brated to fit such dignified circumstances. 

OUR PARISH PLAN 
Most people who know a change is com​ing like to prepare for it. … Soon, we’ll be hearing the revised English texts at our liturgies. Let’s educate our​selves so we not only know our responses, but also understand why we’re saying them. We want to unite our faith community so that we can raise one voice, confidently, together. 

Over the course of the coming weeks, we will reflect on the meaning of the liturgy while we examine some of the wording changes that will take place in the Mass.  We will also be hosting informational sessions and workshops to help prepare the parish for these changes. Those dates will be advertised in the bulletin and on our website as they are finalized. We hope that many parishioners will take advantage of these offerings and that this will be an opportunity for all of us to strengthen our community and renew the faith that we hold dear.
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